

# 浙江省2021年 选拔高职高专毕业生进入本科统一考试 英语真题

### Part I Reading Comprehension(共 60 分)

Section A (共 20 小题,每小题 2 分,共 40 分)

**Directions:** There are four passages in this part. Each passage is followed by some questions or unfinished statements. For each of them there are four choices marked A, B, C, and D. You should decide on the best choice and blacken the corresponding letter on The Answer Sheet (40 points)

### Passage One

### Questions 1 to 5 are based on the following passage:

I was brought up in a house with lots of music. There was one recordplayer with seven of us living in the house. It was a really beautiful way to grow up just listening to so much amusing stuff. I loved it all but I specifically remember seeing a movie about Billie Holiday and being just so fascinated.

When I was about 15, I bought my first record, The Legend of Billie Holiday. And that was it It started a love affair. It opened up a whole new world to me of Billie Holiday and there I started to search deeper and discovered where she came from and where she went. Thanks to her, I discovered loads of other artists. That was the starting point. Her voice really blew me away. She was so young when she started, which obviously influenced me because I was just teenager and I started seeing in clubs at 16.

I was probably 17-18 and I was already singing. I had very few records and I was living in a tiny room with a record player and a bed and a little kiteben. I used to listen to these records eagerly. Already singing at the time, I was interested in how to move my voice. I never studied music or vocal coaching - these records were my vocal coaches. I had the best vocal record coaches in the world try and copy it. And it definitely went into my singing. She inspired me to have the confidence no just go for it and lose myself and see what happens. Without that record, I wouldn't have felt that joy.

1. What is a really beautiful way to grow up?

A. Going to see movies often.

B. Having many records records

C.Living in a large family of seven

D. Listening to lots of amusing music

2. What opened up a new world for me when I was 15 years old.

A. Movie I watched

B. Mt first job as a singer

C. A record of Billie Holiday

D. The beginning of my love affair.

3. Which can best explained the underlined part "blew me away" in Para 2?

A. Made me jealous

B. Sent me off quickly

C. Impressed me deeply

D. Filled me with great expectation

4. Who/What are my best voice coaches?

B. My favourite artists

A. The records I had C. Record players

D. Singers like Billie Holiday

5. Which is the best title for this passage?

A. My youthful hobbies

B. A song that I liked best

C. Records that influenced my life

D. The first record player in my life

### Passage Two

### Questions 6 to 10 are based on the following passage:

Too much stress is bad for your body and soul. Fortunately, even when you can not change a successful situation, you have some control over the way you deal withit.

What is stress? Your body is on the alert, telling you something's wrong and you need to fix it.



- D. Attach importance to them
- 9. what is the benefit of a time-travel excerise?
- A. Helping you to forget about the past
- B. Allowing you to look back on your past
- C. Making you feel hopeful about the future
- D. Enabling you to view yoour current trouble better
- 10. what is the author's attitude towards the fight against stress?
- A.optimistic
- B. Doubtful
- C. Neutral
- D. Ironic

### Passage THREE

### Questions 11 to 15 are based on the following passage:

Birds may not be so bird-brained after all. A study of Japanese tits has shown they can "speak is phrases", an ability previously thought to be unique to humans.

Displaying talents that may force us to change our traditional concepts of human superiority, Japanese tits could produce a "scan the surroundings for danger" call and then add a "come here" sound onto the end and, in effect reading the phrase "come here and scan for danger".

Dr. David Wheatcraft, one of the co-authors of the study, said this was the first known example of untrained wild animals using, " compositional syntax", when two calls with independent meaning are combined to create something with a new meaning.

The study published yesterday in the journal Nature Communication raises further questions about just how superior human language abilities really are.

How sapiens (智人) has long been regarded as the only species capable of language, with its potential of convey endless variations of meaning, such as fixed alarm calls or a particular learned song.

However, Dr. Wheatcraft said that scientists were now new finding more and more examples of how other animals shared what were once considered unique human language abilities.

We need to think that "referential communication" where words mean certain things. () to humans. There in the 1980s we found monkeys—have different kinds of alam calls for different predators.

"Now it's been shown in a wide range of species including chickens" which use different sounds to distinguish between air and ground predators, and in Japanese tits, which have different calls, for "crow" and "snake". Parrots and dolphins had all been trained to respond to combined phrases, he said, but the wild Japanese great tits were—the first to have been shown to "use these" building blocks of language on their own"

- 11. Which is the best title of the passage?
- A. Birds can create phrase.
- B. Speaking is unique to humans.
- C. Animals can be trained to use phrase.
- D. Scaning for danger is limited to birds.
- 12. Which species was find kown to produce phrase untrained according to Dr. Wh
- A. Parots
- B. Dolphins
- C. Monkey
- D. Tits
- 13. Which is closed in meaning to the underline word "predators" in Para. 7?
- A. Followers
- B. Attackers
- C. Victims
- D. Survivors
- 14. Which of the following is true of Homo species?
- A. It cannot learn a particular song.
- B. It can produce certain alarm calls.



### passage4

We may not be wearing them very much at the moment, but the story behind our most glamorous(迷人的) pair of high heels is likely much longer than any of us really realize.



in the joining of sole and upper.

The 18th century is also when high heels first began to have "sexy" meaning. In early French postcards from this era, women often wore little except for an elegant pair of heels, promoting the feminine charm that would lead smoothly into the glamour girls of the Second World War.

- 16. Which is true of high heels?
- A. They used to be a male symbol.
- B. They have become less feminine.
- C. They are worn for practical purpose.
- D. They tended to represent neither gender.
- 17. When were high heels invented?
- A. In the 16th Century

B. In the 17th Century

- B. In the 18th Century
- D. In the 15th Century
- 18. Which is closest in meaning to the underlined word"forge" in Para. 4?
- - B.Change C. Establish
- 19. Which can best describe men's interest in high heels in the mid 18th century? A. Became obvious

B.Disappeared

- B. Remained steady
- D. Decreased
- 20. What is the main idea of the passage?
- B. The history of high heels.
- A. The design of high heels. C. The meaning of high heels.
- D. The importance of high heels.

D.Destroy

Nowadays, online sales have boomed. Nearly every famous brand has opened up an online store, attracting customers by offering unique products right to their doorstep.

This article highlights four tips to help you save money.

2.1		
- 1		

The very first thing that you should be doing is to make surethat you plan to buy things on the right day and time. Online shopping is a whole lot different from shopping at stores as the possibilities are endless. You should be on the lookout for holiday sales like the Christmas season or Black Friday as the prices significantly drop during these days owing to heavy sales.

The next most important thing you should do is to look out for cheaper products. Most ecommerce platforms want as many customers as possible and try to retain them in any way they can. You can browse over to https://buykers.com/uk/coupons/feelunique and make use of their ongoing discount on every product in their catalogue.

If you want to make sure that you are not spending more money than you have to, you are going to need to do some research. Before you buy a



social media	tempting	us to buy products that we don't even need.
25	The	erefore, before you make a purchase, you should
think long ar	nd hard ab	oout it.
A. Shop on	the right o	lay.
B. Leave ite	ms in you	ır cart.
C. Compare	different	websites.
D. Bargain	with custo	omer services .
E. Look for	discounts	and coupons.
F. Remembe	r not to m	ake any rash decision.
G. You coul	d endup	saving a lot of money this way.
1865 in Kalyar school.This inve Joshee was only By fifteen, choice29 community, Josh the Woman's Me gynaecology(妇 Joshee graduate from the governo During her studi 1886,her health	n,Maharashtr; stment in Jostwelve. 28seriou_ influenced dee set sail fro dical College 科学), d with her r or minister of es, Joshee w was in3 t the young a the door for o F. take	st woman physician with a medical degree, was born on March 31, a. When she was young, Joshee's father26her to go to shee's education was27by her husband. They married when us illness herself, she was determined to study medicine, a by the loss of an infant son. After gaining the30 of her om Calcutta on April 7,1883. Later that year Joshee began training at e of Pennsylvania. At WMCP, Joshee studied obstetries (产科学) and31 to return to India to serve Indian women. After three years, medical degree and upon graduation, she accepted a(n)32 f Kolhapur in India to serve33 "Lady Doctor of Kolhapur". The sainfected with tuberculosis (肺结核). When she returned to India in the serve35 up her post, she died in the go of twenty-one. Despite her short life, Joshee's achievements were other Indian women to quickly follow.  K. offer L. nearly M possibly
D. as E. continued	I. get	N. for O. progress
George F. He was <u>36</u>	in G	considered one of the greatest composers of the 18th century.  ermany,and died in London in 1759,37 74.Handel  enjoyed good food,wine and entertainment. He was
nicknam ed " T	he Great B	ear 39 to his size, nature and 40 of walking. He
52-55-5	O .	own to be a very private person.
Service Common and	200	ous41 the work <i>Messiah</i> . Here are two interesting facts
		n. 43 a gentle man with a great sense of humor, Handel
		mper .When a famous singer <u>45</u> to sing an aria(咏叹
调)from one o	f his works	s <u>46</u> rehearsal(排练).Handel grabbed her by the waist
and threatened	l he47	throw her out of the window if she didn't follow his
48		
In 1737,	Handel suf	fered a stroke, which 49 damage to his right arm and
some 50	of his me	ental canabilities 51 him from performing Nobody

more things than they have to. We are constantly surrounded by ads on



36.A.liked	B. bom	C. interested	D. popular
37.A. age	B. aged	C. aging	D. ages
38.A.whose	B. whom	C. who	D.which
39.A. due	B. contrary	C. close	D.prior
40.A. way	B. method	C. means	D. direction
41.A. as	B. in	C.from	D.for
42.A. about	B. to	C. around	D. at
43.A. However	B. Though	C. Whether	D. Whatever
44.A. tough	B. fast	C. strong	D. quick
45.A. offered	B. wished	C. refused	D. stopped
46.A. on	B. over	C. among	D. during
47.A. would	B.should	C. shall	D.will
48.A. examples	B. orders	C. mod els	D. leaders
49.A. made	B. raised	C. caused	D. carried
50.A. fall	B. defeat	C. stop	D. loss
51.A. preventing	B. protecting	C. isolating	D. separating
52.A. but	B. so	C. for	D.or
53.A. miracle	B. mistake	C. blow	D. benefit
54.A. left	B.travelled	C. reached	D. arrived
55.A. brought	B. got	C. took	D. prepared

## 篇章简答

COM

Whether it's walking quickly to the shops or cycling 20 miles, the benefits of getting physical are indisputable.

There's plenty of research to suggest that working out leads to better sleep, though scientists aren't sure exactly why. All we know is that it can help you fall asleep faster and stay asleep for longer. This could be because exercise raises temperature.

About a third of over 65s fall every year, which is why it's so important to get achieve in order to improve balance, mobility and joint health. French researchers studied 706 women ranging from 75 to 85 and found that those who stuck with a two-year exercise programme to improve their balance cut their risk of being injured in a fall by around 20 per cent. Movement exercises such as tai chi and yoga excellent for balance, flexibility and increasing the movement in your joints and muscles.

Increasingly, experts are making the link between exercise and alertness. In 2014, researchers at Stanford University in the US studied 176 college students and found that walking boosted creative output by an average of 60 per cent. Meanwhile, last March, a study in the journal Neurology revealed that older adults who regularly engaged in exercise stayed sharper and showed

a slower rate of cognitive (认知的) decline than those who didn't.

Physical exercise is one of the best things you can do manage stress. Even a quick walk in the park can work wonders In 2014 researchers at the University of Michigan found that group nature walks reduced depression, improved well-being, and lowered stress.

The positive effects may come from the helpful anti-stress hormones that are released when you get moving. Some studies have indicated that exercise can be as effective as a treatment for depression as drugs.



MANN. C

56. What is the effect of working out on sleep according to Para. 2?

C - TTTT .			11	4						2 1214	
<ol> <li>W hat</li> </ol>	exercises	are:	excellent	m	order to	improve	VOUL	balance	and	mobilit	N

58.According to the research at Stanford University, walking helped to promote creativity by an average of \_\_\_\_\_\_.

59. How could older adults slow down their cogonitive ddecline?

60. What may be considered effective in releasing helpful antio-stress bormones?

汉译英

61、Child as he is, the boy knows how to (照顾爷爷)

62、The teacher walked into the classroom, \_\_\_\_\_ (手里拿着书)

63、I will take an umbrella with me in case \_\_\_\_\_\_(下雨)

64、Don't mistake his silence for \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_(缺少兴趣)

65、Please don't talk so loudly (他人在工作的时候)

### Section B

**Directions:** Translate into Chinese the underlined sentences in the following passage. Write your translation on Answer Sheet (15 points)

Getting a good night's sleep is essential for functioning well in your daily activities-here are secrets to make sure you're getting plenty of shut-eye.

Get your ZZZ's for better memory

A study from Harvard Medical School sleep researchers has found that 66. the amount and quality of your sleep affects your memory greatly particularly the type of memory that helps you remember facts and events in time.

Calm your restless legs with a bar of soap

A common cause of sleeplessness: you go to bed, tired and ready to get a solid eight hours. Just as you're drifting off, however, your legs jerk. 67 They continue to do this throughout the night, keeping you from falling as leep or waking you up. While

there is now a treatment for restless legs syndrome (综合征) it has some side effects.68 We have a better solution to this problem:slip a bar of soap under your legs and the restlessness should disappear in about three to five minutes says Dr.Schlachter.The high magnesium content of the soap helps, she says.

Take a vitamin for better sleep

If your restless legs are keeping you awake,try the bar of soap recommended above.But also pop a vitamin B.In one study,researchers found that women with

restless legs syndrome were deficient in folic acid, which is required for proper brain and nerve function .69 Taking this vitamin can improve things.

Exercise at the right time

It has been shown that even mild exercise, like a half-hour of walking, can help you sleep better. But when you exercise is also important. Exercise is stimulating; it's not something to do just before bedtime. 70 Instead, plan your exercise for early evening -about four to six hours before bedtime. This is the time it takes for your

body's metabolism(新陈代谢)and temperature to drop after exercise, which prepares your body for sleep.

- 66. the amount and quality of your sleep affects your memory greatly,
- They continue to do this throughout the night, keeping you from failing asleep or walking you up.
- 68. We have a better solution to this problem
- 69. Taking this vitamin can improve things.
- 70. Instead, plan your exercise for early evening -about four to six hours before bedtime

71. 写作

- (1) 介绍一种你最喜爱的应用软件 (APP)
- (2) 陈述你的理由



# 答案

1-5 D C CAC

6-10 D B C D A

11-15 CD D

16-20 A D C D B

21-25 A E C G F

26-30 A E B M C

31-35 H K D G F

51-55 II II D G I

36-40 B B C A A

41-45 BABDC

46-50 D A B C D

51-55 AAAB C

- 56. It helps you fall asleep faster and stay asleep longer/Better sleep
- 57. Movement exercises
- 58.60 per cent
- 59. By regularly being engaged in exercise.
- 60. Getting moving.
- 61.take care of grandpa.
- 62. with books on his hands.
- 63.it rains
- 64\_lacking interests /lack of interests
- 65. when others are working.
- 66.睡眠的时间和质量很大程度上影响了你的记忆力
- 67.他们整夜整夜都这样,让你无法入睡,或者把你吵醒。
- 68.对于这个问题,我们有一个更好的解决方案。
- 69.摄入这周那个维生素能够改善这些情况。
- 70.与此相反,要在傍晚之前开始锻炼,大概在睡前的4-6小时。

### 71.写作

10. COLU

Nowadays, with the development and popularity of communication tools, there are a variety of chat software coming out, among which WeChat has probably become one of the most prevalent one, which is indispensable in our daily life for communicating with one another.

It is just the popularity of WeChat that has brought great influence and changes to our life, which can be articulated in the following aspects. On the one hand, it is very convenient. We do not necessarily to make a phone call or send a message through communication companies, which saves us much time and money. On the other hand, we can obtain much valuable information that we need in study, life and job. However, there are also bad impacts. For one thing there is an amount of improper information and links, which may paralyze our mobile phones. For another thing, many people spend so much time on WeChat that they get very little to communicate with friends, relatives and colleagues.

As far as I am concerned, I hold the idea that we should take the existence and popularity of WeChat seriously. First and foremost, we must bring its convenience and efficiency into full use. What's more, its disadvantages should be avoided to a large extent. Only in this way can we take the essence and discard the dregs of it.